
BEFORE THE TENNESSEE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 

NASHVILLE, TENNESSEE 

INRE: 

APPLICATION OF OPERATOR SERVICE 
CO. FOR AUTHORITY TO PROVIDE 
RESELL TELECOMMUNICATIONS 
SERVICE IN TENNESSEE 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

DOCKET NO. 
95-03128 

Cancellation Request Co. ID: 
115314 

ORDER GRANTING CANCELLATION OF AUTHORITY 
TO PROVIDE RESOLD TELECOMMUNICATIONS SERVICES 

This matter came before Vice Chair Kenneth C. Hill, Commissioner Herbert H. 

Hilliard, and Commissioner John Hie of the Tennessee Public Utility Commission (the 

"Commission" or "TPUC"), the voting panel assigned to this docket, during a regularly 

scheduled Commission Conference held on December 9, 2019. Operator Service 

Company, LLC ("OSC" or the "Company") was granted authority to provide operator 

services and/or resell telecommunications by the Tennessee Public Utility Commission 

on September 12, 1995. 

On November 19, 2019, the Commission received a request from OSC to cancel 

its authority to provide telecommunications services in Tennessee. The cancellation 

request from OSC stated that the Company had closed its business effective February 28, 

2019 and currently has no customers in Tennessee or elsewhere. The Company also 

stated that they are current on all annual reports and payment of inspection fees. 

Based upon careful consideration of the entire record in this matter, the 

Commissioners voted unanimously to grant the Company's request to cancel its 

December 19, 2019



authority. 

IT IS SO ORDERED. 

Vice Chair Kenneth C. Hill, Commissioner Herbert H. Hilliard, and Commissioner 
John Hie concur. 

ATTEST: 

Earl R. Taylor, Executive Director 
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